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A D U L T  G RO U P  CO A C H I NG  

SPACES STILL EXIST ON 
NEW ADULT COURSE!!!! 
Perfect for beginners or if you 

are looking to get back into 

tennis. 5 weeks still remain!  

 

Click this link to book online for 

the Wednesday evening 

beginners coaching: 

• 7.30-8.30pm Adult 

Beginners Group Coaching 

 

B E  I N  T O  W I N  –  O N L Y  £ 1 0  P E R  B A L L  P E R  M O N T H  
 

•  T O  E N T E R ,  E M A I L  W A N B O R O U G H T R E A S U R E R @ G M A I L . C O M .  G O C A R D L E S S  W I L L  
T H E N  C O N T A C T  Y O U  B Y  E M A I L  T O  S E T  U P  A  D I R E C T  D E B I T .  P L E A S E  P R O V I D E :  

O  Y O U R  N A M E  
O  W H A T  N U M B E R  Y O U  W A N T  ( F U L L  D E T A I L S  A N D  A V A I L A B L E  N U M B E R S  A R E  

L I S T E D  O N  T H E  L O T T E R Y  P A G E  O N  O U R  W E B S I T E )  

J U N I O R  T E N N I S  C AM P S  

SUMMER CAMPS 
Book directly with Becky on 

beckyprince@live.co.uk:  

• 31st July, 1 & 2 August 

• 7, 8 and 9 August 

• 14, 15 and 16 August 

• 21, 22 and 23 August 

10-3pm with optional drop-off 

from 9:30am. Day rate is £23 

for members and £25 for non-

members. 

S UMM E R  M EM B E RSH I P  

CALLING ALL UNI 
STUDENTS!! 
We have decided to offer a 

special University student 

summer membership for the 

fantastic price of £35.00.  

This will run for July, August and 

September months to fit with the 

university summer break. Visit 

our website for details/joining. 

We look forward to seeing you 

young adults back on the courts! 

WE ALL HAVE A DUTY OF CARE, SO WE ASK EVERY MEMBER 

(COACHES, PLAYERS, PARENTS, U18s, COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

AND ANY OTHER PERSONS OF RESPONSIBILITY)   

TO PLEASE TAKE THE TIME TO READ THEM!!

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/WanboroughTennisClub/Coaching/Course/bb9b7587-3fbb-45ff-854f-040bf2bd443d
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/WanboroughTennisClub/Policies/CodeOfConduct
mailto:wanboroughtreasurer@gmail.com?subject=50:50%20Lottery%20Entry
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/WanboroughTennisClub/5050Lottery/FreeNumbers
mailto:contact%20Becky%20directly%20on%20beckyprince@live.co.uk?subject=Summer%20Camp
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TENNIS NEWS 
COMPETITION  

A huge congratulations to Dan Hopkins who has been selected to represent GB in the VI world games coming up in August 

in Birmingham. What an amazing achievement – we’ll be rooting for you! 

 

LADDER REMINDER 

A reminder to all players participating in the Club Ladder Competition: Please remember to organize and complete your 

matches in a timely manner, particularly now that we are blessed with some great weather. 
 

SOCIAL PLAY 
FRIDAY NIGHTS - FEEDBACK NEEDED 

The 8 week trial period for mixed play on Friday nights is coming to a close. Could all members who attended over May and 

June please provide their feedback on the Men’s Only, Women’s Only, Mixed and A-Team level play sessions. From initial 

feedback and numbers, it seems that there was little difference in the attendance on the various weeks, and so it is looking as 

if the standard social play might return on Friday nights. Final confirmation and announcements after the upcoming Committee 

Meeting will be announced on our website. 

NEW SATURDAY SOCIAL DATES 

Please refer to our Calendar page on the website for a full listing of all events. New Saturday social play dates for the second 
half of the year will be announced shortly! 
 

RUSTY RAQUETS GAME WITH MARLBOROUGH 1ST JULY 

We are happy to announce a Rusty Raquets game against/with Marlborough Tennis Club on Saturday 1st July. Please let 
Becky know if you are interested in playing. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
With Wimbledon (the world’s oldest tennis tournament) starting in 
July, we hope that many of our members enjoy the competition, 
whether it will be in person or on TV! 
 
2 interesting facts: 54,250 tennis balls are used during the two-
week tournament. Up until 1986, the balls were white but with the 
advent of television they were replaced with yellow balls that are 
more visible to the cameras.  

 
WIMBLEDON 

2023 
 

 

FUNDRAISER TOURNAMENT 

SATURDAY 29TH JULY 
The previously planned Tennis Tournament and Cake Sale 

has been re-scheduled to Saturday 29th July. All proceeds 

will go towards our Floodlight Project for Courts 3 and 4. 

Without sufficient numbers, we cannot run this, so PLEASE 

SIGN UP USING THE FORM AT THE CLUBHOUSE or BY 

CONTACTING BECKY DIRECTLY 

The cost is £10pp payable on the day. 

If you cannot play, then perhaps you would be so kind as to 
bake a cake, or simply come down on the day to buy some 
cakes!  

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/WanboroughTennisClub/Events

